
Dates for your diary 

 

Monday 1st May 

Bank Holiday—school closed 

 

Tues 2nd and Weds 3rd May 

Parent Meetings 

 

Friday 5th May 

Coronation Tea Party —no 
school uniform (red, blue 

and white theme if possible) 

 

Monday 8th May 

Bank Holiday—school closed 

 

Tues 9th May—Fri 12th May 

Year 6  SATs 

 

w/c 29th May 

Half Term 

 

Pennoweth News 
Friday 28th April 2023 

It’s been another jam-packed week here at Pennoweth! From rugby and martial 
arts to trips and after-school clubs, the children have been very busy! 

KS1 have been sharing their baby photos and favourite memories while Reception 
children have been exploring the outdoors by creating a wormery and watching 
the worms create tunnels. Our youngest children in nursery have been exploring 
maps and learning about the world around us! 

LKS2 have been looking at the Bayeux Tapestry and learning how to cross-stitch. 
They also had their first ukulele session, which was a great success. On Thursday, 
Year 3/4 children were introduced to Krav Maga and learned some useful self-
defence strategies. 

This week, our Year 5/6 children had their first rugby session with the Cornish      
Pirates. They had a great time learning new skills and techniques.  

We are pleased to have started our after-school clubs again, with many children 
taking part in different activities from athletics to coding! Our STEM club had a 
great morning visiting Cornwall Spaceport. It was a fantastic opportunity for 
them to explore and learn. 

Well done to Ruby (Pendeen) for reaching her reading target. Superstar! 

Congratulations to our Y5/6 rugby team for securing second place in the Crofty 
rugby tournament at Treloweth this week. Well done! 

Our playground has been improved with the addition of tyres and crates this 
week. It is great to see how creative the children are using these loose parts. 
They have built obstacle courses, had tyre-rolling races, played hide and seek, and 
used ropes to pull their friends around the playground on the tyres. Families of 
children from Reception to Year 6 should have received an invitation to an 
OPAL Stay and Play session via Marvellous Me. We would appreciate it if you 
could complete the Google form on the letter if you are able to attend. We are 
looking forward to sharing our playtime improvements with you. 

Congratulations to Miss Dunstan, now Mrs Augarde, on her wedding during the 
Easter break. Congratulations also to Mrs Carr for completing the London    
Marathon last weekend. 

Finally, please don't forget that there is a bank holiday on Monday, May 1st. We 
hope you have a nice long weekend. 

School Lunches 

Week beginning           

1st May 

New menu (will be   
posted to the school 

website) 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

Or contact: help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 
We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

@PennowethS 



Character Qualities 
This year we will be changing the 4 key characteristics we are on the look out for every term.  For Summer, we are looking 
for children who are demonstrating the characteristics of being: 

Inclusive 
Helpful 
Resilient 
Inventive 

We also have our Stars of the Week, who have been classroom superstars and DNA Champions for each phase. 

 

Quality Children Spotted in R, y1 and Y2 Children Spotted in Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 

 Inclusive Porthcurno: Michelle 

Gwithian: Harper 

Marazion: Amelia 

 

Newlyn: Layla 

Mevagissey: Isaiah 

Porthleven: Jacob 

Lizard: Adam 

Pendeen: Sofia 

Godrevy: Ellie 

Helpful Porthcurno: Eliza 

Gwithian: Zakary 

Marazion: Lilly G 

Newlyn: Daniel 

Mevagissey: Sarah 

Porthleven: Poppy 

Lizard: Amelia T 

Pendeen: Willow 

Godrevy: Amber 

Resilient 

 

Porthcurno: Freddie 

Gwithian: Jax 

Marazion: Elden 

Newlyn: River 

Mevagissey: Falak 

Porthleven: Alfie B 

Lizard: Maddie 

Pendeen: Mikolaj 

Godrevy: Lexi 

Inventive 

  

Porthcurno: Kurt 

Gwithian: Poppy 

Marazion: Mia 

Newlyn: Carson 

Mevagissey:  Josh 

Porthleven:  Penny 

Lizard: Sophia 

Pendeen: Scarlett 

Godrevy: Bea 

  

 

  

Restormel: Darcy 

Tintagel: Nadi & Mia D 

Porthcurno: Riley 

Gwithian: Alfie 

Marazion: Amber 

Newlyn: Esme 

Mevagissey:  Aela 

Porthleven: Khian 

Lizard: Layla 

Pendeen:  George 

Godrevy: Alex 

We are safe champions: Restormal: Jacob, Tintagel: Riley, KS1: Lovaya, LKS2: Maddison, UKS2: Oskar 

We feel loved champions:  KS1: Denas, LKS2: Hunter, UKS2: Daniel 

We take responsibility champions:  KS1: Henry, LKS2: Emillie, UKS2: Tabby 

We are always learning champions: KS1: Delilah-Belle, LKS2: Starla, UKS2: Mia 

We are ready champions: KS1: Aylen, LKS2: Izzy, UKS2: Ashton 



Diary of a ks1 gardening club...part 2 
Monday 24th April 
 
Today was our 1st day together with some new faces and some faces returning and after we all changed 
into suitable work clothes and wellies,  discussed the rules to keep us safe and gathered the tools we 
needed, we headed off towards the polytunnel. 

 
Lilly G took charge of the tea bags and with Jack they counted 18 bags before putting them in the com-
poster.  

 
Then we set to work. 

 
Mrs.Mallaber and Mr.Mallaber had collected lots of soil during the holiday which needed a little sorting 
through and so using a sieve, spades and even our hands we sifted and sorted through pulling out any 
big stones. Excitement grew when we found a woodlouse and Georgie decided to call it Woody! 

 
At the same time a few of us went outside and weeded a small patch and then filled up the area with 
more soil. We were surprised when Harper found a plastic dinosaur with no head ,hiding in the weeds! 
How did he get there and what had happened to his head? 

 
When the area was ready we took turns to plant the gladioli's that we had previously planted as bulbs as 
they have grown well. 

 
We also took turns to use our  litter pickers around the playground as we discussed how a gardener 
keeps the place tidy. 
 
And so, after some hard work, it  has already started to look better. We came inside to wash our 
hands....my goodness they were dirty, even with our gloves on. What a good start! 





 

 
 

Attendance 

We aim for all our children to have 
at least 96% attendance throughout 

the year.   
Overall attendance for last week was 

96.6%  Well done everyone! 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Tintagel 90.5% 

Pendeen 93.5% 

Porthleven 95.2% 

Marazion 95.7% 

Lizard 96.3% 

Mevagissey 96.9% 

Porthcurno 97.6% 

Restormal 97.8% 

Newlyn 98.3% 

Godrevy 99.2% 

Pendennis 99.3% 

Gwithian 99.6% 

Congratulations Gwithian!           

















 

 

 

 

 


